	[image: image3.jpg]00g
Communities

and Local Government





	
	[image: image4.jpg]www.communities.gov.uk
community, opportunity, prosperity






	[image: image1.png](J
$ Communities
[ and Local Government




	
	[image: image2.emf]



	LOCAL GOVERNMENT PENSION SCHEME PENSION FUND MANAGERS


	                             17 December 2009





I am writing to let you know that the Admitted Body Status Guidance was published yesterday on CLG's website (http://www.communities.gov.uk/publications/localgovernment/abslocalgovpensions)

A copy of the guidance is attached.  The guidance is only being published via the CLG website.  It is important that all stakeholders are aware of the guidance and I should be grateful if you would forward the guidance to all employers in your Fund responsible for procurement or outsourcing exercises.  

The guidance has been updated for practitioners to give greater clarity to the Admitted Body Status provisions in the LGPS. One of the key messages in the guidance is that practitioners need to address pensions issues early in any outsourcing process.  There is often initial uncertainty for employees when an outsourcing process is considered and addressing pension issues early minimises some of these uncertainties by providing reassurance that pensions are being properly managed.  Delays resolving pension issues late in the day can lead to complications and added expense to the whole transfer process and should, therefore, be avoided.

I hope you find the ABS Guidance helpful. 

   Siobhan Prill

Mrs Siobhan Prill
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